
 

18th December 2019 

Christingle 

Thank you very much to the children, parents and staff who attended the service on Sunday. It was a lovely service 

reflecting the meaning of Christmas. A special thank you to the small choir who sang beautifully and Mr Mulvihill for 

preparing them. 

 

Christmas Fayre   

A massive thank you to everyone who contributed to the fayre. It was a great success and we raised nearly £2000 to 

put towards future special events.  

The raffle for the children who brought something in for the fayre will be drawn in assembly on Friday. 

A special mention to the very helpful staff at the local NISA shop who kept us supplied in change for the day. 

 

Punctuality and Attendance 

For the New Year we would like to see all children arrive to school on time, by 8.50am. Just 5 or 10 minutes a day 

makes a difference. If you are coming late please remember children must be signed in by an adult. From January if 

your child is late to school the will not be allowed to attend after school club. 

In the New Year please be aware you may be fined if your child is absent from school for a holiday or has too many 

days off school without valid reason. The school is working with the Attendance Improvement Officer on this. 

Well done to the over one hundred children who have 100% attendance this term. They will receive a special 

certificate in assembly on Friday. 

 

Electronic Payments  

Unfortunately we are unable to move forward with the planned system for electronic payments for lunches etc. 

There was not enough interest from parents for the system to work. In the New Year we will be looking at 

alternatives.   

 

Dates: 

Thursday 19th December    2pm Christmas Church Service 

Friday 20th December  Break up for Christmas – we would really appreciate it if anyone 

with children in after school club on Friday could pick them up as 

early as possible. Thank you. 

Monday 30th – Friday 3rd January   Playscheme (Closed Wednesday 1st January). 

Monday 6th January   School reopens for all children. 

 

Thank you  

I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to you the parents for your continued support for the  

school.  To the staff who have worked very hard this term and I know will be glad of the break. Most importantly to  

the children who have made this term a great success and have made me and all the staff very proud.` 

 

 

Finally we all wish you a very Happy Christmas and a Happy New Year 

 

 


